ALCONA TOWNSHIP BOARD MINUTES
December 8, 2015

The Alcona Township regular board meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance
to the flag.

Roll call: Present: Supervisor Marlena MacNeill, Clerk Dawn LaLonde, Treasurer Tina
Gauthier & Trustee Jim Mead. Excused Trustee Jim Bouchard.

Motion by Mead, seconded by Gauthier, to approve the minutes of the previous
meeting as well as the minutes for the Pine Grove Sub meeting. PASSED All in Favor.

Motion by Mead, seconded by LaLonde, to accept the treasurer’s report as presented.
PASSED All in Favor.

Motion by Mead, seconded by Gauthier, to pay bills as presented. PASSED All in Favor.

Trustee Mead and Zoning Administrator Brege will attend an informational meeting
concerning GIS mapping presented by Alcona County.

Planning Chair, Doug Kuffert, informed the board that they are prepared to go
ahead with the thirty day public review for the proposed recreation plan. He also presented a
proposed budget for 2016-2017 for the planning committee.

Zoning Administrator, Brege, reported that he had one complaint this month concerning
a 150 foot fence along a property line. A small span of fence is two inches too close to the
property line. The township board will not act on this complaint.

Fire report on file. Supervisor MacNeill reminded the fire chief to fuel the fire trucks at
a gas station so there is an accurate record of fuel usage and costs.

Supervisor MacNeill informed the board that signage for the shipwrecks will hopefully
be in place by spring of 2016. Volunteers will be needed to help with this as the time grows
nearer.

Supervisor MacNeill will get in touch with the Spruce, MI Postmaster concerning having
the P.O. Boxes removed from township property. They were placed on township property as
a temporary solution while the Black River Post Office was being remodeled. The post office
closed before it ever was remodeled.

The township board will have a budget workshop on January 12, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 8:08
Respectfully Submitted,

Dawn Lalonde
Alcona Township Clerk



